
Notice of Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Physical Therapy Practice
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Physical Therapy Practice has issued an order denying the Petition for Declaratory Statement filed by Nelson Min. The Petition, filed November 10, 2021, seeks a determination from the Board regarding whether the performance of dry needling on other participants of a 50 hour face to face continuing education course, rather than patients, would satisfy the requirements of subparagraph 486.117(1)(c)1., F.S.
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 47, No. 220, on November 12, 2021, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its meeting held on December 10, 2021, voted to deny the Petition and decline to issue the requested statement, because the meaning of “patient” and the statute’s requirements are clear. The Board also found that Petitioner lacks standing for a declaratory statement.
A copy of the Board’s Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting Allen Hall, Executive Director, Board of Physical Therapy Practice, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C05, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253, Allen.Hall@flhealth.gov.

